June 20, 2013
A special meeting of the Sidney Public Schools Board of Trustees was held at 12:00 PM Noon on Thursday, June 20, 2013, in Room 104 of Central School on published notice by the Clerk.  Board members present were:  Chair Kelly Dey, Luann Cooley, Serina Everett, Craig Steinbeisser and Dennis Lorenz.  Also in attendance were Clerk Nicole Beyer, Superintendent Dan Farr and Ken Stennes Technology Assistant.  Absent was Trustee Dexter Thiel.  The purpose of the meeting was consideration of bid award for bids opened Monday, June 17, 2013, at 12:00 PM Noon and referred to the Technology Department.  These bids were for a district wide communication system and technology infrastructure updates.
The meeting was called to order by Chair Kelly Dey at 12:15 PM.

Mr. Stennes explained the technology infrastructure updates the District was looking for and how these upgrades would benefit the District.
Mrs. Beyer read the bid from Pine Cove Consulting, the only bid received on the technology infrastructure updates.  Pine Cove Consulting has completed the previous technology infrastructure work for the District and all work has been satisfactory.  Pine Cove has experience in many school districts throughout Montana and Wyoming.  The bid submitted by Pine Cove for technology infrastructure update was $213,997.80.  Acceptance of the bid was recommended by Dr. Farr and the Technology Department.  The bid was awarded to Pine Cove Consulting on a motion by Mr. Lorenz and a second by Mrs. Everett.  All voted in favor of the motion.
Mr. Stennes then reviewed the need for an updated communication system.  The current phone system does not allow for transfer between buildings, voice mail for all employees and a replacement of analog lines to digital.  The District would maintain two analog lines in each building and also any analog lines needed for fire suppression systems and elevators.  Two bids were received on this item:
    1)
MidRivers Communication


$  92,515.75 


   Avaya Discount if purchased by 6/21/13
$  15,000.00
Net = $77,515.75
    2)
Pine Cove Consulting



$144,510.13

Following discussion regarding the benefits of buying locally versus the price difference and concern the companies may not be bidding the same equipment or the lower bid may not be the best bid, Mrs. Cooley moved to approve the recommendation of Dr. Farr and the Technology Department to accept the bid of Mid-Rivers Communications and place the order in such a manner as to take advantage of the discount.  Mr. Steinbeisser seconded the motion which passed 5 to 0.  
With no further business to come before the Trustees, Chairwoman Kelly Dey adjourned the meeting at 12:36 PM.
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